Our Mission Statement

Guided by Holy Scripture and the Holy Spirit, we the congregation of Holy Trinity pledge our lives to Christ. Through worship, love, and service to one another, we will bring witness and encouragement to the community.

Rector: The Rev. Robin Trevors 631-0087 (Cell) or 489-3002 (Church Office) E-mail: **holytrinity83@outlook.com**; Website: **holytrinitygrandfalls.ca**

Greeters. David Mercer, Stephen Lewis, Gerry Dobbin, Winston Ellsworth, Ruth Pardy, Robert Stockley, Jared & Alice Hogg

Service Times for February 24 – March 3, 2019		
Sunday, February 24 7 th after Epiphany	Holy Communion (BCP) Family Service with Holy Eucharist Annual Meeting	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 7:00 p.m.
Thursday, February 21	Holy Communion (BCP)	9:30 a.m.
Sunday, March 3 Transfiguration Sunday Food Bank Sunday	Holy Communion (BCP) Holy Eucharist (BAS) Prayer & Praise	8:30 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 7:00 p.m.

Welcome. A special welcome to anyone who is visiting with us this morning. Please introduce yourself to our Greeters and Clergy, and sign our guest book located in the foyer.

Prayer Ministry. During the 10:30 service this morning, a Prayer Team (Rev. Joan & Ron) will be at the back of the church. Should you wish healing prayer for yourself or for another or to offer a prayer of thanksgiving, you are invited to come to the prayer station during Communion.

Sunday School. The **nursery** is available. We now have leaders who will read, play, and cuddle your child as you attend worship.

Holy Trinity Annual Meeting. The AGM will be held this evening at 7 p.m. All members of the parish are invited to attend.

Bible Study. The Monday morning study starts at 10 a.m. Everyone welcome.

Youth Group. The youth group meets on Monday at 6:30 p.m.

World Day of Prayer. A service will be held at the *Salvation Army Citadel*, Circular Road, this <u>Friday</u>, <u>March 1 at 7:30 p.m</u>. Also, there will be an afternoon service at *Twin Town Manor* at 2 p.m. on Friday, <u>March 1</u>.

Diocesan Clergy Retreat. Please keep the Bishop and Clergy of the Diocese in prayer as they meet tomorrow, *February 25 - 28* at Lion Max Simms Memorial Camp.

Lent is Fast Approaching. Lent is a 40-day journey (not counting Sundays!) to focus on God and prepare to remember and celebrate Jesus dying on the cross and rising from the grave to save each of us. Many people decide to "give up" things for Lent to help them remember that Jesus gave his life for us, but you can also "take on" doing good things, just like Jesus did. The season of Lent is a time of prayer, fasting and self-examination in preparation for the celebration of the resurrection of the Lord at Easter. Thy Will Be Done is the name of the series we will be using this Lent for our Mid-Week Services. There will be a *Holy Eucharist Service with the Imposition of Ashes* on Ash Wednesday, March 6 at 7 p.m.

Watoto Children's Choir. Holy Trinity has been selected/offered the opportunity to co-ordinate the Watoto Children's Choir on Sunday evening, May 19. The Choir, whose members are orphans and vulnerable children, will present a vibrant worship experience. The children will share their personal stories and present new worship music from Watoto, Uganda.

Harmsworth Library. The Library offers delivery of reading material including Magazines, Audio Books, and Large Print Books to those who are unable to make a trip to the Library. If you or someone you know would like to avail of this service or for further information, contact Madonna Crant at 489-3507 or 489-2303.

Special Offering. The Sidesmen Association will be collecting a special offering on Sunday, March 10 to assist a young person in our community, Amanda Saunders and her family. Amanda recently had a heart transplant in Ottawa. She is now in recovery and will be there until May. Special envelopes are provided at the back of the church for your donation. Please place your contribution in the envelope and place it in the Offertory Plate on March 10.

Church Events to be held at Max Simms Camps in 2019. May 3 - 5 Cursillo; July 28 - August 2 Boy's and Girl's Camp; September 9 - 11 Clergy Conference; September 13 - 15 Women's Camp. Applications for the Camps will be available soon.

Bulletin. Items for the next bulletin must be submitted to Linda by <u>Thursday</u>, Please e-mail <u>linda.pafford@nl.rogers.com</u> or call (489-9801).

Philippians 4:6-7 do not be anxious about anything, but in everything by prayer and supplication with thanksgiving let your requests be made known to God.

And the peace of God, which surpasses all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus.